
Dear Parent and Guardians: 

 

I am writing to inform you that Anthony Smith, assistant building service manager at New Hampshire 

Estates Elementary School, has been arrested on an a charge of physical child abuse. The charge does 

not involve any New Hampshire Estates Elementary School students nor is it related to any school and it 

did not occur on Montgomery County Public Schools property. Regardless, such charges are disturbing. 

Please know that we take the safety and security of our students seriously and we work every day to 

ensure that we maintain a safe learning environment for our students.  

While this charge is unrelated to anything involving our school community, I wanted to notify you of this 

arrest. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 301-431-7607. 

Sincerely,  

 

Robert Geiger 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


